ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

APRIL 2021

CCTV COMMITTEE REPORT

The CCTV Committee have continued to meet through the pandemic remotely, and have spent the year working hard to put together all their relevant document to keep up to date with the demands of the ICO and GDPR. Working with the both the ICO and GDPR officers from Humberside Police as well as local Scarborough company, CCTV Compliance, the committee are confident that all correct compliance is in place, including new signage throughout the town.

In recent months a funding bid has been submitted to install a new camera at the Remembrance Gardens, a much-needed addition to the system as the instances of vandalism and anti-social behaviour in what should be a place of sanctuary has dramatically increased over the last couple of years. Funding has been sought to replace the now outmoded cameras in North End Park and these too, unfortunately, are much needed, as instances of anti-social behaviour, assault and vandalism are on the rise.

The CCTV system in Driffield plays a crucial role not only in crime prevention but also in crime detection and over the last 12 months as proved itself time and time again. With more than 43 cameras throughout the town centre it is certainly the most extensive system in any of the small towns in East Yorkshire.

The committee meet monthly with Humberside Police and liaise closely with them to ensure continued compliance and the success of the system.

Cllr Paul Rounding

Chairman